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   The 9th Annual Clay Antilley 
Invitation Golf  Tournament is 
slated for Saturday, June 25th, 
2016 at Mountain Creek Golf  
Club in Robert Lee.  The 
tournament, honoring Clay’s 
memory, raises money for 
Robert Lee seniors.  This year, 
$9,950 was given in 
scholarships.  Since the event 
began, $60,000 in scholarships 
has been awarded.  Clay, the 
son of  Tommy and Kei Antilley 
and a favorite son of  Robert 
Lee, was extremely active in 
golf, 4-H, and FFA.
   The tournament will have two 
tee times, 9 am and 2 pm.  A 
lunch will be provided for 
golfers and their families at 
appx 12:30.  The tournament 
will be a shotgun start, three 
person select shot with awards 
given to the top three finishers 
in each of  the three flights.  A 
long drive contest will be held 
for both men and women and 
closest to the pin prizes will be 
awarded on 2 holes.
   Following the tournament, 
there will be a dinner for the 
players, families and 
contributors to the tournament.  
The night’s musical entertainment 
will be provided by Rough Creek.
   Donations to this scholarship 
fund are tax deductible and 
receipts will be given.  
Contributions may be made to 
the Clay Antilley Scholarship 
fund at Robert Lee State Bank.  
They may also be made by 

contacting DeeAnna Harmon, 
Tommy Antilley, Kei Antilley, or 
by seeing Jessie Flores at the 
golf  course.  
   An auction and short vigil will 
also be held before the dance.  
To donate auction items, 
contact Kei Antilley at (325) 
453-2545.

   Organizers ask that players 
call early to enter the 
tournament and give their 
desired tee time.  To enter, 
contact Mountain Creek Golf  
Course at (325) 453-2317, 
Tommy Antilley at (325) 656-
1972 or Kei Antilley at (325) 
453-2545.
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Publisher

The City of  Robert Lee 
continues year after year to face 
problems and challenges, some 
seemingly insurmountable.  
These problems have ranged 
from natural issues like the water 
shortage to probable 
misappropriation of  funds.  
Between these two bookending 
issues are incompetency, 
mismanagement and abuse of  
official capacity.

The water shortage is the 
problem that keeps on giving.  
The current solution is the 
pipeline from Bronte pumping 
treated water to Robert Lee.  
Some of  this water comes from 
Robert Lee’s allotment at Oak 
Creek Reservoir.  The other 
water comes from wells the City 
of  Bronte has drilled over the 
years.  The relationship between 
the two towns has had friction in 
the last nine months.  Bronte 
will begin May 1, 2019, 
charging a 50% overage fee for 

all water going to Robert Lee 
over the agreed upon 200,000 
gallons per day, averaged 
monthly.  This could be a drastic 
financial hit for Robert Lee.  
Looking at past usage, Robert 
Lee often uses more than their 
200,000 gallons per day during 
the warmer months.  One 
month, they were over by nine 
million gallons.  Of  course, this 
is not all Robert Lee usage since 
Robert Lee sells water to Coke 
County Water Supply 
Corporation.  This organization 
is struggling financially after the 
embezzlement by a past clerk.  
Following the investigation by 
the Coke County Sheriff’s 
Office, the clerk, was indicted 
for this crime and the case is 
making its way through the 
justice system.

Both the City of  Robert Lee 
and Coke County Water Supply 
Corporation are dealing with 
old and crumbling 
infrastructure.
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